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TOWN of WAREHAM
Massachusetts

BUILDING DEPARTMENT

David L Riquinha

Building Commissioner
Erik Jester





                                           June 10, 2021
925 Bergen Street, Studio 105

Brooklyn, NY 11238

RE: 80 Mayflower Ridge Drive



                    Map # 132/A, Lot # 1078/A


I have reviewed your building permit application to construct a second principal residential building on your property located at 80 Mayflower Ridge Drive, in Wareham, MA. The proposal does not comply with current zoning requirements and must be denied at this time.
You are proposing to construct a new 34’ x 52’ two story single family dwelling on a parcel which currently contains a single family structure. This would be a second principal residential structure on the same site and requires a Special Permit from the Zoning Board of Appeals. A variance may be required if the Zoning Board finds that the proposed construction will result in a substantial detriment to the neighborhood.
The current property having one single family dwelling is fully conforming to all dimensional criteria listed in the Towns’ zoning by-law. The addition of a second principal residential structure will create a new lot area non-conformity as there is currently 43,560 square feet +- and the listed requirement for a two family Use is 45,000 square feet. This new non-conformity will require a Variance from the Zoning Board of Appeals.

The submitted permit application which includes a site plan by “+lab Architects” labeled “Project no 200420”comprised of one page dated February 26, 2021 is being denied under the following sections of the Wareham Zoning By-law:
· Article 6 Table 621, Residential Districts: A two family use in the MR-30 zoning district requires 45,000 sq. ft. A Variance must be applied for and secured from the Zoning Board of Appeals in order to proceed with your request. (§1357)
· Article 6 Section 613, One Principal Residential Building: In the MR-30 zoning district, a second principal residential building is permitted by Special Permit from the Zoning Board of Appeals.

The subject dwelling is located in Zoning district MR-30.

Respectfully,
David Riquinha
Building Commissioner

Zoning Enforcement Officer
It is the owners’ responsibility to check with other departments, i.e. Health, and conservation, etc. to ensure full compliance. 
In accordance with the provisions of MGL chapter 40A §§ 15, you may apply to the Zoning Board of Appeals for the above noted relief within thirty (30) days of receipt of this letter.
